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Ardleigh Sailing Club:
Minutes of the Committee Meeting

10th May 2017
Attendance: Anja Newman (AN), Mick Balaam(MB), Robert Turvil (RT), Richard Biggs (RB), Paul Constable (PC) John King (JK), Jamie Gedhill (JG,) Richard Clayton (RC),
Apologies for absence
John Thompson (JT), Ben Constable (BC)
Standing Items

The April 2017 minutes were approved and the Chairman was authorised to sign them. Proposed by RB, seconded by JK. Carried unanimously 
Matters Arising   
JT will circulate the updated CP policy to the committee, once he has seen the latest RYA version.
It was noted that PC is still to decide on the format of the Laser open meeting.

It was noted that JT has sent J Reubin an updated five-year plan.
It was noted that JT has liaised with Sudbury Rowing club regarding use of the club’s circular tables. The rowing club will be asked to donate to the club.
It was noted that item 3e radio controlled boats-from the previous is still ongoing.

It was noted that item 4c-waste bins- from the previous is completed. 

It was noted that the CASC issue is still ongoing.
It was noted that MB was still awaiting prices for containers. MB was considering repairing container two.
It was noted that the entry codes have been changed.

Correspondence received
JT reported that the Gilberd School was interested in using the club for three days a week for canoeing and kayaking during April through to July.

JT will write to the school outlining the club’s terms and cost for a trial arrangement. 
It was noted that all email enquiries need to go on the WA mailing list to enable RB will add the names to the contact list.
Health and Safety
There were no reported issues

Financial Summary
RB reported that last month’s accounts are still to be done. 
Sailing, Social and Training
JG reported that the Dedham School came to the first social sailing event and they are interested in further training events. It was noted that PC could possibly train some pupils before racing on a Wednesday. JG will co-ordinate dates with the school.
It was noted that Jenny will help run the galley on NMD.
RB reported that Alton Water were not interested in setting up a commissionable training arrangement with them. 
JG will reply to Steph Rosenbeck. 
AN thanked JG for his work on the trial sailing programme.
JG will add email address to the NMD forms to enable the club to contact attendees.
RB suggested the club pay £50 per half day for qualified trainers. RB will contact Tina to see if arrangements can be made for the 30th July.

Weekly rates of £125 members and £175 for non-members were proposed.

PC will stand as OOD and provide details for the Solo Open to be held on the 17th June 2017. PC will check to see if the OK open date has changed.
Membership
It was noted that the club has 52 active members, 9 lapsed members and 14 overdue members.
It was agreed to maintain a joining fee of £40 that will reduce to £20 after May each year.

It was agreed to refund £100 to a deceased member’s wife.

RB asked for the email address of the new member Colin May. 

RB confirmed that from June new members will be given the option to pay by monthly STO so he will adjust the membership form to reflect this change.
Marketing
RB reported that the new signs have been placed.
RB will send a free half day sailing voucher to Tesco Community Officer.
Structural/Facilities
MB reported that repairs to the doors and glazing had been started and are ongoing. It was agreed to get a hasp and staple for the door locking system at a cost of £5.

MB will arrange for new taps to be fitted at a cost of £190 in the men’s changing room. Proposed RB     seconded PC

PC will send a copy of the club’s calendar to Sean Plum, the fishing manager, so he can see when to arrange his events so they do not to clash with ASC events.
AOB

MB confirmed that the new sailing limit signs are in position

MB will check with the water authority what weed killers can be used before the club buys a new sprayer for £250. Proposed RB seconded PC

It was noted that an email address should be set up for the club steward.
It was agreed that PC could use the club on the 30thJuly for Kathy’s 50th birthday party.

JG reported that a new cover was needed for a Tera. The club would F O’S to get the best price for the replacement.

RB requested that the Easter Plate is made part of the normal racing series. cancelled next year.

It was agreed that the AOTWD pursuit race should be named the Keith Harvey Plate. 

Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 14th June 2017, 2000 in the Clubhouse
Signed Chairman……………………….
Dated    …………………………….
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